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As we finish the 

first semester I can tru-

ly say I’ve never been 

more grateful to have 

students in our building 

and for all the work the 

staff has done to get us 

this far!  As we start 

Christmas break days 

away and realize that 

the school year is half 

over I’m reminded of 

how grateful I am for 

the staff and students I 

work with and the com-

munity I live in.  We’ve 

had several accom-

plishments in the first 

semester but that only 

reinforces all that we 

need to do next spring.  

As I set goals for my-

self and what I’d like to 

get done at school - I’d 

like to repost the goals 

I’ve challenged our 

staff, students, and 

families to set for 

themselves.  

The first would 

be to take some time to 

appreciate the people 

around us.  Time is 

fleeting and -whether it 
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be days or years- we 

need to appreciate the 

great people we get to 

experience as we start 

another trip around the 

sun. 

Another New 

Year’s Resolutions for 

myself is to reflect on, 

and examine, my goals. 

A quote I often refer to 

is, “a goal without a plan 

- is just a wish.”  Don’t 

wish for things to be bet-

ter - make a plan and 

work towards that. 
My third recom-

mendation would be to 

make reading a priority 

in your home.  It’s been 

a common recommenda-

tion of mine for years, 

but it needs repeating!  

Reading is still a main 

mode of communication 

and few things can im-

prove the mind as well as 

increased reading abil-

ity.  
I also challenge 

you to get to know our 

school.  What’s being 

taught?  As a parent or 

community member, are 

there ways you could 

help?  Maybe it’s read-

ing with an emergent 

reader or helping put up 

bulletin boards, or being 

a role model for one of 

our students.  As the 

saying goes “it takes a 

village to raise a child.” 
As we work to improve 

it is important to re-

member that the more 

of us supporting the 

process the more suc-

cessful it will ultimately 

be and by improving 

ourselves we make life 

better for those around 

us, and by making the 

lives better for those 

around us we build bet-

ter students, neighbors, 

friends, and community.  

Having said that 
I’ll finish by wishing 
you a Happy New 

Year!  and Until next 

month – GO WOLVES! 



I would like to take this opportunity to say farewell to Sargent Public 
Schools staff and students.  It has certainly been a challenging situation for 
me.  I appreciate all the assistance and patience given to me by 
everyone.  The thank you’ s I received on a daily basis really helped me to 
not throw in the towel.  My comment to friends and family has been that I 
have learned a lot more than I ever wanted to know.  So Adios and Auf 
Wiedersehen.   

-Kathryn Mousel, substitute math teacher. 

 
 

My name is Jana Kaelin.   I have had the privilege to teach in the 
field of K - 12 Computers and or 6- 12 grade math for 33 years. I 
was born in Broken Bow to Dennis and Marilyn Storms, and grew 
up in Grand Island, Nebraska. I graduated  from Arcadia High 
School and did my undergraduate and 
then Masters Degree at the University 
of Nebraska in Kearney.   In February I 
will be celebrating my 32nd 
anniversary with my husband, Gordon 
Kaelin. He farms and ranches in 
Westerville, Nebraska.  We have 2 
sons.  Court graduated in May from 
UNL and now works for Orthman in 
Lexington as an Agricultural 
Engineer.  Frazier is a sophomore at 
UNL studying Livestock Grazing 
Systems.  My roots run deep in Custer 
County, so be careful!  I might be 
related to you!!  

Mathematics 

Welcome Jana Kaelin, our new Math teacher 



Collegebound Nebraska 
Collegebound Nebraska is a program that will make college more affordable to many Nebraskans.  

This program promises students, “If you are a Nebraska resident who meets admission 

requirements for the University of Nebraska, and if you are eligible for the Federal Pell Grant, you 

can attend the University of Nebraska and pay no tuition.”  To be considered for a pell grant you must fill out the 

FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid).  There are similar programs at the State Colleges and 

Community Colleges as well.   

  

FAFSA – Free Application for Federal Student Aid 
Education Quest has some excellent resources on their web site at educationquest.org.  They will also be 

scheduling appointments in their Kearney officet for first time FAFSA filers.  The Kearney office number is  800-

666-3721.  Those that have completed a FAFSA before are encouraged to go to their web site and use their 

FAFSA Tutorial.   

 

Scholarships 
Many scholarships will be made available after the first of the year and will have due dates that approach quickly.  

There will be updated scholarship lists on the Schools website page under Resources—scholarships.  Please talk to 

your student about this or if you have questions or concerns you can stop by Mrs. Schauda’s  office or give her a 

call at 527-4119. 
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Counselor Corner 

Upcoming Events 

Mon. Jan. 2—NO SCHOOL 

Mon. Jan. 3—NO SCHOOL  

        G&B BB vs CWC @ Taylor 6/7:30 

        JH G & B BB vs CWC @ Taylor 2:00 

Mon. Jan. 4—Classes Resume  

         Good News 

Thurs. Jan. 5—WR Tri vs A-M/Ravenna @ Merna 5:00 

Wed. Jan. 11—District FFA LDEs 

Thurs. Jan. 12—Lions Van 10:00 

Mon. Jan. 16—BOE Meeting 

Wed. Jan. 18—Good News 

          Custer County Spelling Bee @ Ansley (9:00 A.M. 

Sat. Jan. 21—G & B BB 1st Round MNAC Tourney TBD 

Mon. Jan. 23-24—G & B BB MNAC Qtr. Finals 

Thurs. Jan. 26—G & B BB MNAC Semi Final @ North Platte 

Fri. Jan. 27—G & B BB MNAC Consolation Games @ A-T/A-M 

        WR Ainsworth Duals 5:00 

Sat. Jan. 28—G & B BB MNAC Finals/3rd Place @ North Platte 

        WR Ainsworth Invite 10:00 
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For free help with college planning, contact EducartionQuest Foundation: 

Omaha   Lincoln   Kearney   Scottsbluff 

402-391-4033  402-475-5222  308-234-6310  308-708-7199 

888-357-6300  800-303-3745  800-666-3721  800-303-3745 ext. 6654 

Education Quest.org 

 

Follow us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram for a chance to win a $500.00 scholarship 

Your Journey to College Begins with Us. 
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Needing pictures of your child(ren)? 
 

We have you covered! 
 

Pictures taken of students K-12, on behalf of the Yearbook class, 

have been uploaded to a website for family and friends to access 

and purchase.  

 

The website can be accessed by going to the following website: 

http://sargentyearbook.zenfolio.com/ 

 
 

Once at the website, you will need to create an account, and then start adding pic-

tures to your cart. Picture galleries can be browsed by activity/event, in hopes of mak-

ing your search quicker and easier.   

 

All proceeds go back to the yearbook class to help keep our 

equipment updated to better serve you. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Tobias. 

http://sargentyearbook.zenfolio.com/%20
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The holidays can be the most wonderful and the most stressful time of  year. And yes, it’s ok to 

feel both! Use these tips to stay grounded so that you can get the most out of  your holiday time, 

your vacation time, and your family time.  

1. Breathe. It doesn’t have to be anything fancy. Try a simple 4-8 breath: Inhale for a count 

of  4 and exhale for a count of  8, this allows your body to release tension. 

 

2. Choose. Instead of  saying yes to every single holiday activity, prioritize the ones that are 

most important to you. 

 

3. Move your body. Exercise is a mood 

booster and can help when you’re feeling 

anxious or stressed out. 

 

4. Connect. For many people, the holidays are packed with family time. You may find your-

self  feeling disconnected from your friends. If  you can’t connect in person, call, text or 

snap chat. 

 

5. Practice gratitude. Each morning, 

pick 3 things that you are grateful for, and 

spend some time reflecting on how these 

things (or people) improve your life. 

Surviving and Thriving During the Holidays 
The holidays can bring up feelings of  anxiety for anyone. While you may be counting the days 

until winter break, you may find that holiday excitement brings on seasonal stress. Changes in 

routine, high expectations and family issues are often to blame. Holiday disruptions start even 

before winter break, with the rush to finish end-of-term schoolwork and exams. Then comes 

the roller coaster of  holiday dynamics: Relatives’ visits and family conflicts about plans and ac-

tivities — especially for those juggling divorced households. 

Here are 5 tips to survive and thrive during the holidays. 



FFA News 

 Ally Micheel of  the Sargent FFA Chapter was awarded the American FFA Degree at 

the 95th National FFA Convention and Expo in recognition of  outstanding achievement in 

agriculture leadership and career preparation. Given in Indianapolis, Indiana, on the 29th day 

of  October, 2022. Ally’s supervised agricultural experience consisted of  a diversified produc-

tion livestock enterprise which included goats, breeding goats, and red angus cows. In addition 

she also had placement enterprises where she worked over 1,300 hours on local farms and 

ranches. Ally is currently a junior, attending South Dakota State University, and majoring in 

agricultural education.  

Sargent Alumni Earns American Degree 
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On November 8th, Sargent FFA participated in the District 10 

livestock judging contest at the Valley County fairgrounds. In the 

senior division there were 16 schools and 125 individuals partici-

pating. Sargent captured the last qualifying spot by placing 5th. In-

dividuals who places in the top 25 percent were: Sarah Riddle 

placed 13, Keaton Dowse placed 17th, and Tallin Schuada placed 

27th. The members that qualified a team were: Riddle, Dowse, 

Schauda, and Garett Schneider.  

In the junior division there were 16 teams and 204 individuals 

participating. Sargent qualified for state and placed 3rd. Members 

of  the qualifying team were: Grant Ottun, LoReena Schuada, TJ 

Horky, and Eve Kipp. Individuals placing in the top 25 percent 

were: Ottun placing 7th, Schuada placing 14th, Horky placing 34th, 

Kipp placing 44th, Mace Beran placing 46th, and Ragan Mauler 

placing 51st.  

 

 

              Brought to you by the Chapter Reporter, 

        Ava Bottorf   

Chapter Seniors and Junior Qualify for 

State Livestock Judging 







The Twin Loup JR/SR high had their Christmas program on Dec. 15, 2022 
at the Sargent Public School.  The band performed four songs and three 
ensembles.  Tera Horky performed Joy to the World on her flute.  Tera and 
Alli Smith also performed a beautiful flute duet.  Alli began taking piano les-
sons this summer and played a solo for everyone to enjoy.   
 
The choir gave a great performance despite missing almost half of their 
group due to sickness.  They performed four lively and moving piec-
es.  The evening was concluded with a powerful duet by Miles Putnam and 
LoReena Schauda.  LoReena’s dad, Troy Schauda, accompanied them on 
guitar.  To close the concert, Miah Handley and Hayden Guest sang a fun 
and wonderful duet.  The music students will celebrate their hard work with 
a snack party at school and then get right to work on preparing for our 
Spring contests and concerts.  We look forward to performing more small 
group instrumental numbers as well as some special vocal pieces.  We 
hope to see you at Loup County Public School for our March 21, 2023 
spring concert! 

Twin Loup Concert 





 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

January 2023 

G & B BB vs CWC 

@ Taylor 6/7:30 

 

No School Teacher 

Workday 

 

JH G & B BB vs 

CWC @ Taylor 2:00 

WR Tri vs A-

M/Ravenna @ 

Merna 5:00 

WR Burwell Invite  

11:30 

G & B BB vs 

Pleasanton @ 

Pleasanton 2-6:00 

District FFA LDE @ 

Ainsworth  

 

 

Lions Van 10:00 G & B BB  vs North 

Central @ North 

Central 6/7:30 

WR S/T Knights 

invite @ Dunning 

10:00 

G & B BB vs Mullen 

@ Taylor 4:30 

WR South Loup 

Invite @ Callaway 

11:00 

G & B BB 1st 

round MNAC 

Tourney TBD 

Girl’s MNAC Qtr. 

Finals TBD 

Boy’s BB MNAC 

Qtr Finals TBD 
G & B BB MNAC 

Semi Finals @ North 

Platte 

G & B BB MNAC 

Consolation Games 

@ A-T/A-M 

 

WR Ainsworth 

Duals 5:00 

G & B BB MNAC 

Finals/3rd Place 

@ North Platte 

 

WR Ainsworth 

Invite 10:00 

G BB vs Burwell @ 

Sargent 6:00 

Classes Resume 

 

Good News 

JH G & B BB vs 

Anselmo Merna @ 

Merna 1:00 

JH G & B BB vs 

Central Valley @ 

Taylor 1:00/2:00 

JH G & B BB vs 

Sandhills-Thedford 

@ Dunning  2:00 

 

G & B BB @ Hyan-

nis JV G 3:00ct., JV 

B-3:45 GV 4:30, BV– 

6:00ct. 

Good News 

 

Custer County 

Spelling Bee 2 

Ansley 9:00 a.m. 

BOE Meeting 


